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OFFICIAL 

Traffic changes at the intersection of  
Princes Highway and Sydney Park Road, St Peters 
Community update | February 2023 

  
Location of Intersection changes on Princes Highway, St Peters 

From Sunday 19 February, Transport for NSW will modify the intersection of Princes Highway and Sydney Park 

Road. We are making these changes as part of traffic calming measures for the area. 

The changes include: 

• moving the start of the third lane on Princes Highway southbound to a new location south of May Street 

• changing the through traffic and right turn lane into May Street on Princes Highway southbound into 

right turn only 

• removing one of the two right turning lanes from Princes Highway northbound into Sydney Park Road. 

Motorists are encouraged to use the upgraded Campbell Road and Euston Road as an alternative route to travel 

northbound. 
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How will the work affect you? 

Work is expected to take four shifts to complete 

between Sunday 19 February and Thursday 2 

March, weather permitting. Work hours are Sunday 

to Thursday between 8pm and 5am. We will keep 

you informed if we need to work outside of these 

times.  

Temporary lane closures will be required at night to 

complete the planned work, which will involve line 

marking. There will be some noise associated with 

the work and every effort will be made to minimise 

this impact. 

Traffic changes 

There will be traffic changes to allow the work to 

take place and to ensure the work zone is safe. 

Temporary lane closures are required and will occur 

at night however, one lane in each direction will be 

kept open at all times. There will be a 40km/h work 

zone speed limit in place during work hours. Parking 

will be temporarily removed northbound on Princes 

Highway between Goodsell Street and May Street 

during the work.  

Drivers should plan ahead and allow extra travel 

time. Please keep to speed limits and follow the 

direction of traffic controllers and signs. 

For traffic updates call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com 

or download the Live Traffic NSW App. 

Thank you for your patience during this important 

work. 

Recommended route northbound 

Motorists travelling northbound, particularly those 

exiting the M8 Motorway, are encouraged to use 

Campbell Road and Euston Road. These roads have 

been upgraded to six lanes and have a 60km/h 

speed limit. 

Recommended route for vehicles traveling northbound 

Sydney Park Junction update 

Transport for NSW is working with the City of 

Sydney and Inner West Council to refine the design 

of the Sydney Park Junction proposal to ensure the 

best possible place outcomes. We expect to start 

construction later this year.  For more information 

on this project please visit caportal.com.au/tfnsw/
inner-west

Contact us 
If you have any questions or would like more 

information, please contact our project team: 

1800 951 212 

ni@transport.nsw.gov.au 

Translating and interpreting 
service 

If you need help understanding 

this information, please contact 

the Translating and Interpreting 

Service on 131 450 and ask them 

to call us on 1800 951 212 
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